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Monthly Report - October 2015
Locally
Bus - the County Council’s consultation has now closed. SBPC have made a submission, as has WODC, which I announced at Cabinet on the 16th September 2015, drawing attention to the S4 in particular.  The WODC response can be seen at the most recent Cabinet minutes at: http://tinyurl.com/p26ejbs 
My own contribution was as follows:
I write as the Bartons Ward local councillor, and in my role as Cabinet member with responsibility for local communities. 
In both roles I see the absolute necessity for supported bus links to rural villages. Those who use the services are frequently elderly, often ill, are unable to drive themselves, and rely upon local buses not only for essential medical appointments, but for contact with the outside world. It is no exaggeration to say that they are a vital lifeline, without which many residents both of my ward and of West Oxfordshire generally would be stranded. 
We all understand the financial difficulties faced by the County Council, but a solution involving the total cessation of all subsidies to rural areas would be disastrous for many of those I represent. Rather than taking a blunt weapon to the problem, I urge OCC to consult with local residents to find a solution that works for everybody, and to do everything in their power to support and protect bus services to rural areas. It goes without saying that I would not support option 1. 
Option 2 at least has the flexibility to support those areas most in need; as the Bartons Councillor I would urge that services such as ours are protected, simply because there is no alternative available for those who depend upon the service: the priority ought to be for those areas upon whom the cessation of a subsidy to be given the most protection, and that inevitably means rural areas where there is little alternative for those unable to use private cars. 
Concern over the bus continues to be widespread and I thank all those who have contacted me to express their concern and support.
Broadband - this complicated and innovative programme continues; we are still hopeful that the project will begin to roll out towards the end of this year. Keep an eye on the Cotswold Broadband website for the latest news: http://www.cotswoldsbroadband.co.uk 
District Council
Help for Syrian refugees - West Oxfordshire District Council has said it will be responding positively to the announcement made by central government to assist with its national programme of resettling vulnerable refugees. 
It is likely that the refugees will come from camps bordering Syria rather than from among those already in Europe; the Government said that councils will get funding from the international aid budget to help house and support refugee families.
My announcement in my role as Cabinet Member for Communities and Housing was: “Although we are aware that rehoming refugees will place a huge pressure on council resources, we will be responding positively to requests made by central Government as we want to help in whatever way we can. 
“The current situation has touched the hearts of all those at the Council as throughout West Oxfordshire. Many residents are deeply concerned about the tragic circumstances facing refugees and all want to help in whatever way they can. This has been made clear by generous offers from people, including clothing or food support, with some residents even offering homes. Our housing team is already in touch with housing associations and other providers to ascertain our capacity to provide emergency accommodation. 
“Many individuals and local groups are collecting aid to send to refugee camps and we are also looking at ways of supporting their really valuable work through publicity and setting up additional collection points, whilst ensuring that we do not compete with their work.” 
Please keep up to date with the latest announcements here: http://www.westoxon.gov.uk/news/general/help-for-refugees-redirect/ 
Three Public Spaces Protection Orders (PSPOs) have been introduced in Witney in a bid to tackle anti-social behaviour that was reported by residents as has been covered in the local press and as I explained on BBC Radio Oxford. 
PSPOs impose conditions or restrictions on people using a specific area where activities are taking place that are detrimental to the local community's quality of life. West Oxfordshire District Council, in partnership with the Anti-Social Behaviour Team, has imposed the PSPOs at The Leys, The Crofts and George V Playing Fields in response to reported incidents from members of the public. 
I have said: “The Public Spaces Protection Orders (PSPOs) were issued under anti-social behaviour (ASB) legislation that came into force in October 2014 that enables Councils to deal more robustly and proactively with offending behaviour. Witney is a safe and pleasant place to live and visit so when we experienced ASB issues at The Leys, The Crofts and George V Playing Fields we acted quickly to prevent it from escalating and the PSPOs have helped us to achieve this.” 
The PSPOs were granted on evidence from reported incidents to the police.
Between 1st January 2013 – 29th July 2015 at the Leys there were 28 offences reported to the police including criminal damage, theft and assault.
Between 1st April 2013 – 31st March 2014 at The Crofts, Highworth Place and The Springs there were 62 offences reported including theft, drug possession and assault.
Between 1st September 2014 – 31st July 2015 at George V Playing Fields there were 17 calls to the police concerning anti-social behaviour. 
Signs detailing the PSPO restrictions are displayed in the areas affected and if a PSPO is breached, without reasonable excuse, then a fixed penalty notice (FPN) is served by West Oxfordshire District Council to the offender. These FPNs can be issued on behalf of the District Council by the Witney Neighbourhood Police Team who regularly visit these areas as part of their patrols. To date two FPNs have been issued at The Leys to a 17-year-old female and a 19-year-old male on Friday 21 August after they were found in the water park at 10.30pm.
Updated waste and recycling calendars will be available to download from WODC’s website from mid-September 2015. These calendars will remind you which bins to put out on what days and are especially helpful to find out any changes over bank holidays.
As always I encourage everyone to visit http://www.westoxon.gov.uk/news/sept/waste-and-recycling-calendars/ to download your calendar and to sign up to receive FREE updates about your property direct to your email inbox including: weekly bin reminders, Bank Holiday bin reminders, nearby planning applications.
A revised date has been set for the Local Plan review: 23rd November, having been postponed for personal reasons. Latest news: http://www.westoxon.gov.uk/news/general/local-plan-latest-news/ 
From central government, the recent announcement on the Rural Productivity Plan, boosting homes and businesses in rural areas, will be of interest to local residents: https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-plan-will-boost-starter-homes-in-rural-areas 
My surgery dates for 2015 continue on 7th November, 5th December - all at the Fox Inn, Westcote Barton.
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